Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Deaver, Michael: Files Folder Title: March 1984 Outgoing (2)

Box: 17

To see more digitized collections visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit: https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection

Contact a reference archivist at: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

March 6, 1984

Dear Dick:

Thank you for your note of February 27. I have taken the liberty of sending your message to Bill Henkel, the Director of our Advance Office. He is the one who has the responsibility for planning the President's trip to Ireland.

If the opportunity arises that we can address the Dublin Chamber of Commerce and the American Chamber of Commerce in Ireland I will let you know.

Again, thank you for writing with your suggestion for the President.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Richard L. Lesher
President
Chamber of Commerce of the United States
of America
1615 H Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20062

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA February 27, 1984

RICHARD L. LESHER PRESIDENT

1615 H STREET, N. W. Washington, D. C. 20062 202/463-5300

Honorable Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mike:

As you have noticed, the Dublin Chamber of Commerce and the American Chamber of Commerce in Ireland have invited the President to speak at a joint meeting while he is in Ireland in June.

I can heartily recommend that he accept this invitation -- it would be an excellent forum for him to address economic issues which would play well back here at home. Both are excellent organizations. I visited there last Fall. I would have called you on this except I'll be in Japan from February 24th to March 3rd. When I return, if I can be helpful on this or other matters, do not hesitate to call.

Richard L. Lesher

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 7, 1984

Dear Mr. Wetmore:

The wine you so thoughtfully sent me arrived today. I want to sincerely thank you for sending it to me for my consideration for possible serving by the President or the Republican Party at a future function.

Thank you again for thinking of me.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William Wetmore Proprietor Cascade Mountain Vineyards Flint Hill Road Amenia, New York 12501

Cascade

Mountain Vineyards

Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500 3/1/84

Dear Mr. Deaver:

Here are two wines which should serve the President and The Republican Party well when the need arises to dramatize a concern for economy.

Our Le Hamburger Red and Little White Wine are certainly not lavish in name, yet the wines have won more than their share of awards. In short, they don't cost much (\$24 a case) and they taste good.

Wherever they were served, it seems to me they could provide a lighthearted opportunity for a speaker to call attention to budget-cutting efforts.

In hopes that you will find this an agreeable idea, I am

note votere

Sincerely Yours,
Bill Without
William Wetmore, Prop



HISTORICAL MARKER for Wetmore Planting of Cresta Blanca in California, 1882.



Special Introductory Offer

New Harvest Red,

The Beaujolais Beating Nouveau From Nouveau York, At Our Wholesale Price.

Only \$32 A Case

CASCADE MOUNTAIN New Harvest Red

1983)

Estate Bottled

This young harvest wine will fill your glass with last summer's sunshine. It's yours, the Nouveau from Nouveau York. Enjoy it now at its very best!

William Weture

Hudson River Region
Red Wine

Produced and Bottled by Cascade Mountain Vineyard
Amenia, New York (914) 373-9021

Alcohol 11.5% by volume

Better Than French — Cuisine Magazine

FLINT HILL ROAD, AMENIA, N.Y. 12501 ineyards

cascade mountain



WINERY

Amenia, NY Permit #16

ENJOY THE ROMANCE OF WINE GROWING AND A WHOLE LOT MORE AT NO COST

Friends of Cascade Mountain Live Not By Wine Alone

AMENIA, NY. - If you've ever dreamt of owning your own vineyards and winery (even if you haven't), this offer is for you! Cascade Mountain Vineyards, the Hudson Valley's Blue Ribbon winery, has a new, unique subscription plan designed to share the pleasures of winegrowing and country living at no cost. All we ask is that you buy some wine in return.



Originality and Dedication = Success
Hudson Valley Magazine

CORNUCOPIA OF EARTHLY DELIGHTS

Here's how it works: You agree to sign up as a Subscriber and Friend of Cascade Mountain at a cost of \$100 a year. Here's what you get in return:

1)\$100 WORTH OF WINE PER YEAR, so your annual costs are covered immediately. PLUS SPECIAL SUB-SCRIBERS DISCOUNT OF 15% ON ALL CASE SALES!

2) USE OF THE WINERY'S RECREATIONAL FACILITIES which include tasting and dining rooms, full kitchen, guest apartment, and 70 acres of lovely vineyards, fields, forest and ponds. Again, there is no charge, as long as you buy some wine. Were you to give a party here, for example, we ask that you and/or your guests be prepared to buy a minimum of two bottles per person. Thus a party of 24 people, would cost 4 cases of wine. Considering that you and your guests must like wine in the first place, else you wouldn't be here, this

seems like a reasonable request. Particularly given the fact that Cascade Mountain has won more awards for excellence this past year than any other winery in the Valley, not to mention Western Connecticut, and has repeatedly bested the French Beaujolais Nouveau in blind tastings year after year.

3) YOU'LL HAVE ACCESS TO our fishing, swimming and skating pond, vineyards, pastureland and wood teeming with Wild Turkey, Whitetail deer, pheasand partridge, European hare, red fox and a host of othe creatures great and small (mostly small). You car cross-country ski, skate, hike, fish, swim, log, cycle or lovely country roads or, if you prefer, enjoy the Great Indoors with backgammon, cards, good music, wine cheese, fine pate or whatever. In short, we're a house party waiting to be held.

4) You're also invited to attend our SPRING ANE HARVEST WINE FESTIVALS when we celebrate release of the year's new wines with fine music, good things to eat and good times. Again, the same rules apply; cost to you: purchase of two bottles of wine peperson.



Cascade Mt. Spearheads

Local Wine Revival — Food & Wine Magazine

5) And we're offering ourselves as a CLEARING HOUSE FOR LOCALLY GROWN OR PRODUCED DELICACIES such as cheeses (including a fin Camembert from Columbia County), smoked game, fix and fowl, fresh fruits and vegetables in season, local grown lamb or beef, all available at the winery or breferral.



6) We'll be continuing our QUARTERLY NEWSLET-TER to keep you informed on what's happening at Cascade Mountain, as well as other wineries in the valley and across the State. We'll also let you know what special bottlings are available so you get FIRST CRACK AT OUR BEST WINES.

7) With each subscription we'll provide an attractive MEMBERSHIP CERTIFICATE in recognition of your support.

WHOLE NEW WAY OF LIFE

Here's how a typical day at Cascade Mountain might go: Arrive at 11 a.m. or thereabouts. We'll show you around and catch you up on what's new. Have a picnic lunch indoors or out. Either you bring it or we'll provide a light lunch at a very light price. Take a walk through the vineyard and surrounding woodlands, or go fishing, have a swim; whatever your heart desires.

And, if you like, you can even spend the night in our new guest apartment (two cases of wine double occupancy!) or we'll book you at the inn of your choice.

Our facilities are also available as a day Conference Center, should you choose to mix a little business with your pleasure.

ALL IN ADDITION TO WINE

When you stop to think about it and compare what you get when you buy wine at your local retailer, vs at Cascade Mountain, we're offering a great deal. Just send us a check for \$100 and all of the above is yours, including \$100 worth of wine, use of the winery, guest apartment, surrounding countryside and special discount. We'll bill you annually on the anniversary of your subscription. You can pick up the wine whenever you choose or we'll deliver it throughout New York and 12 other states.*

*Ala, Calif., Ill., Ind., N.J., Mich., R.I., Va., Wash., Wis., Wy., D.C.

NOW'S THE TIME

So, PLEASE, write your check to Cascade Mountain NOW, before you forget fust how good a deal it is, and share in our effort to make the Hudson Valley one of America's finest winegrowing regions.

All the Best,

Bill Wetmore

ORDER FORM

A SUBSCRIBER TO

CASCADE MOUNTAIN VINEYARDS

MY CHECK FOR \$100 IS ENCL	OSED 🗆	
PLEASE BILL ME		
Name		
Address		-
City/State/Zip ,		
Phone		
Please return to:		

Cascade Mountain Vineyards

FLINT HILL ROAD AMENIA, N.Y. 12501

AND WE THANK YOU!

If you have a question, call (914)-373-9021

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 7, 1984

Dear Mr. Locigno:

Thank you for your note of March 5, 1984 with the enclosed copy of the <u>Ohio Teamster</u>. I appreciate your thoughtfulness which prompted your sending it for my attention.

I found the graphic illustrations of great interest, I assure you.

Thank you again for sharing this information with me.

Simcerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Paul R. Locigno Director Governmental Affairs International Brotherhood of Teamsters 25 Louisiana Avenue Washington, D.C. 20001 INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF TEAMSTERS

CHAUFFEURS . WAREHOUSEMEN & HELPERS

OF AMERICA

25 LOUISIANA AVENUE, N.W. . WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001

OFFICE OF
GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS
• PAUL R. LOCIGNO
DIRECTOR



Shows

March 5, 1984

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

Kindly find enclosed a copy of the Ohio Teamster. I thought it would be of particular interest to you. Page four is a graphic illustration of the national economy in review.

R 4

Very truly yours,

Paul R. Locigno Director

Governmental Affairs

PRL/kmk Enclosure

cc: Jackie Presser

General President

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 7, 1984

Dear Mr. Courtelis:

Thank you for your letter recommending Sue McCourt Cobb for appointment to a position on the Federal Reserve Board.

Please be assured that Ms. Cobb's credentials will be afforded careful consideration as we continue efforts to select competent individuals to serve on the Board.

President Reagan greatly appreciates your willingness to take your time to recommend a qualified person to serve the Administration.

With best wishes,

Sincerely

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Alex Courtelis Courtelis Company 1101 Brickell Avenue Miami, Florida 33131



1101 BRICKELL AVENUE • MIAMI, FLORIDA 33131 TELEPHONE: (305) 379-8467

March 5, 1984

. 1984 . J. hunk

Mr. Michael Deaver The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20006

Dear Mr. Deaver:

As Finance Co-Chairman for the State of Florida for Reagan-Bush '84 and as chairman of the Florida Victory Committee, I have had an opportunity to hear Floridians' concerns about the economy, the deficit, and the nation's monetary and fiscal policies. These are important issues not only for Republicans, not only for businessmen, but for all Americans. In this election year, when the continued improvement and health of the nation's economy will be a constant source of public scrutiny, appoints to the Federal Reserve Board take on a new significance.

I wanted to take this opportunity to personally communicate to you my interest in the President's upcoming appointment to fill a vacancy on the Federal Reserve Board.

I strongly urge your support for Sue McCourt Cobb as you advise the President on his appointment to fill the vacancy on the Federal Reserve Board. I feel that Mrs. Cobb exhibits the attributes, background, and conservative philosophy which is crucial at this time in our history for the Federal Reserve Board. Mrs. Cobb is presently Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Federal Reserve Bank of Atlanta, Miami Branch, and a practicing attorney with the Miami law firm of Greenberg, Traurig, Askew, Hoffman, Lipoff, Rosen & Quentel. Prior to joining the Greenberg firm, Mrs. Cobb clerked for The Honorable Peter T. Fay, a President Nixon appointee to the Fifth Circuit Court of Appeals (now on the Eleventh Circuit Court of Appeals). Mrs. Cobb has been married to Charles E. Cobb, Jr., Chairman of the Board of Arvida Corporation since 1959. Both her and her husband have been in the forefront of both business and civic affairs throughout the State of Florida, and in particular in Dade County for many years.

Because of the importance of such an appointment to the Federal Reserve Board, I personally took the time to meet with Mrs. Cobb and asked her many of the questions which are of importance to me and other conservatives in our party. Her answers, intelligence, personality and demeanor left me very impressed.

This vacancy presents an extremely good opportunity for the President to appoint an excellently qualified individual, who also happens to be a woman, to a position on the Federal Reserve Board.

THE WHITE HOUSE

March 7, 1984

Dear Drew:

This is in response to your letters of March 1st and 6th expressing your strong support for the President to deliver the commencement address on May 27 at the University of Scranton and for the First Lady to participate in the kick-off luncheon for the new UNICEF Mother's Day Program. I am passing your requests along to the respective scheduling offices and I am sure you will be hearing from Fred Ryan regarding the President and Jim Rosebush regarding the First Lady. I'm sure if it is possible they will try and attend.

Thanks again for bringing these requests to my attention.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Drew Lewis Chairman and Chief Executive Officer Warner Amex Cable Communications Inc. 75 Rockefeller Plaza New York, New York 10019 Warner Amex Cable Communications Inc.

Drew LewisChairman and
Chief Executive Officer

But of towns asked your to gland your to work to add with out of the outer than the same of the same o

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I am writing on behalf of the University of Scranton who have invited the President to address their commencement exercises on May 27, 1984. This would be an excellent forum for the President to address if he plans to be in the area at this time. I have enclosed some background information for your review which outlines the positive impact such a visit could produce.

Thank you for your assistance and if you should have any questions please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Enclosure

plodo an on all to saked soft there of the saked to saked to saked to saked to saked all 1st buch of the a

Warner Amex
Cable Communications Inc.

Drew LewisChairman and
Chief Executive Officer

March 6, 1984

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I have enclosed an invitation request to Mrs. Reagan asking her to participate in the kick-off luncheon for the new UNICEF Mother's Day Program that will be held in late April or early May. This event could have good press potential and I would greatly appreciate it if you gave this request your serious consideration.

I appreciate your assistance and if you should have any questions please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Enclosure

THE WHITE HOUSE washington March 7, 1984

Dear Charlie:

Thanks for your letter of February 27, 1984 with the attached correspondence from John McLaughlin to you and to the President.

I appreciate knowing of your support for his request. As you will see from the attached copy of my letter written to him on February 21, we have, as of this time, turned his request down.

We will continue to consider his request as we plan the President's long-range schedule.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Charles Z. Wick Director United States Information Agency Washington, D.C. 20547 Washington, D.C. 20547



Director

February 27, 1984

seul Choffe of a core.

Dear Mike:

Attached for your information is a letter of February 14 which I received from John McLaughlin requesting that President Reagan appear with The McLaughlin Group (Tab A).

I have also attached a copy of John's February 14 letter to the President inviting him to make a guest appearance with The Group (Tab B). As you can see from John's letter, the scheduling of such an appearance would be subject to the White House's convenience.

Thanks so much for taking the time to consider this request. John makes a number of points which appear to make good sense.

Kindest regards.

Sincerely,

Charles Z. Wick

The Honorable
Michael K. Deaver
Deputy Chief of Staff and
Assistant to the President
The White House

The McLaughlin Group

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW • Suite 900 • Washington, DC 20036 • 202/457-0870

February 14, 1984

-5% 983

Mr. Charles Z. Wick Director USIA 301 4th Street, SW Washington, DC

Dear Charlie:

Enclosed is a letter to President Reagan, requesting that he appear with <u>The McLaughlin Group</u>. I would ask you to read the letter. I think you will agree that the reasons given why he should do the show make a lot of sense.

When I discussed the idea of doing the show with the President, he was generally very positive, but he allowed that some of his staff people would probably think that if he were to do this for us, he would have to do it for everybody. The answer to that staff worry, as I respectfully pointed out to the President is that, as a candidate, he is entirely free to select those to whom he gives interviews and reject others. As witness the U.S. News and World Report and Wall Street Journal exclusives, and his interview on Tony Brown's Journal on PBS.

Last July, the President very graciously permitted us to meet with him at breakfast, but no TV cameras were allowed. Our understanding at the time with White House staffers was that, because it was not a taped interview, it would not "count" as one in 1984 if the President were to seek re-election.

Thanks in advance, Charlie, for any push you can give this worthy, upstanding project.

I trust all goes well with you. By all appearances it does. My best to Mary Jane. With every best good wish.

Sincerely,

John McLaughlin Executive Producer

attachment

The McLaughlin Group

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW • Suite 900 • Washington, DC 20036 • 202/457-0870

February 14, 1984

The President
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

All of us in The McLaughlin Group are lastingly grateful for the breakfast interview you so kindly granted to us last July, and we were highly gratified by the wide coverage it received during the next two days on TV, radio and in the print media.

Now we are writing to cordially invite you to make a guest appearance with The Group at a date, time, and place of your choosing. We have been running a special series of appearances by the Democratic candidates, and your appearance would afford you equal opportunity as a candidate.

Our program is carried on the NBC flagship station here in Washington and on 80 public TV stations throughout the country. In this case, NBC has made the unusual offer to carry the program live on the five NBC-owned stations: New York, Chicago, Los Angeles, Cleveland and Washington. In addition, it will be furnished by satellite to all public television stations in the 50 states.

The coverage on the powerful NBC stations is particularly strong. The New York NBC station, for example, blankets not only the greater New York area but the heavily populated areas in southern Connecticut and northern New Jersey. (It is a little known historical fact that no Republican has ever been elected president without carrying New Jersey.) Wisconsin is heavily covered by NBC's Chicago station, and Los Angeles' NBC station is watched from San Diego to Santa Barrara.

We realize that you will have many invitations for television appearances between now and election day. May we suggest, however, that your appearance on The McLaughlin Group would have special impact in one important way. Specifically, all of us emerged from the Roosevelt Room last July with the unanimous conviction that you are at your very best when engaged in a free-wheeling interrogation on a wide range of subjects. There are those in the news media who would prefer to think otherwise, and have tried

The President February 14, 1984 Page two

to implant the thought that you avoid those appearances in which you are unable to rely on a prepared text.

This is not true, of course, even in an East Room Press. Conference, where the questions are hostile and the questioners eager to appear on TV as tough and probing. We can assure you that The McLaughlin Group will reflect no bias, posturing, or hostile objective.

We earnestly hope that you will agree to this appearance, Mr. President, which, as I mentioned, will be scheduled entirely subject to your convenience.

All good wishes from The Group.

Sincerely,

John McLaughlin Executive Producer

Jo Tru

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

March 7, 1984

Dear Drew:

Thank you for your note of March 1, 1984 with the enclosed invitation for the President to be a special guest of the World Affairs Council next time he is in Philadelphia. We will give your endorsement of this invitation every consideration when we are doing the President's long-range schedule.

Thanks again for bringing this request to my attention.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Drew Lewis Chairman and Chief Executive Office Warner Amex Cable Communications Inc. 75 Rockefeller Plaza New York, New York 10019 Warner Amex Cable Communications Inc.

Drew Lewis Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 20 k vert in time were in Philles consider

March 1, 1984

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I have been asked to forward the enclosed invitation to the President by the World Affairs Council (WAC) inviting him to be their special guest next time he plans to visit the Philadelphia area. This would be a good forum for the President to participate in and I would greatly appreciate it if you gave this request your serious consideration.

Thank you for your assistance and if you should have any questions please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Enclosure

WASHINGTON

March 8, 1984

1 Manager

Dear Mr. Anderson:

Thank you for your letter of March 2, 1984 with the enclosed article informing us of the anticipated visit of Prince Andrew to the San Diego area in April. Mr. Deaver is now traveling for the President. Upon his return, I will bring your correspondence to his attention. I am sure he will give your request every consideration.

Thank you for writing to Mr. Deaver and bringing the enclosed information to his attention.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Donna L. Blume Executive Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Scott W. Anderson President General Manager Hotel del Coronado 1500 Orange Avenue Coronado, California 92118



THotel-del-Gorônado

Scott W. Anderson President, General Manager

March 2, 1984

Mr. Michael Deaver Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff THE WHITE HOUSE Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

As you can see by the enclosed article, Prince Andrew is anticipating a visit to the San Diego area in April. We have hosted many royal families at the Hotel del Goronado in the past, and it would be our privilege to host Prince Andrew and any of his entourage on his upcoming visit.

Any assistance you could provide would be greatly appreciated. I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,

Scott W. Anderson President, General Manager

SWA:db

Enclosure

cc: Mr. Michael McManus, Jr.
Deputy Assistant to the President

Royal visitor expected here in mid-April

By Preston Turegano
Tribune Staff Writer

Britain's Prince Andrew, called "Randy Andy" by the British press because of his escapades with exotic and glamorous women, is scheduled to visit San Diego in April.

The 24-year-old prince will be the fourth member of the British royal family to visit San Diego in the last 10 years.

Andrew will be in San Diego sometime during a California visit April 15-19, said David Hogan, a British Embassy press officer in Washington.

Andrew, a member of the British Olympics Association, may visit Fairbanks Ranch, site of some Summer Olympics equestrian events. His father, Prince Philip, visited the ranch in 1982.

Last February, Queen Elizabeth and Philip sailed to San Diego aboard the royal yacht Britannia. Prince Charles, Andrew's older brother, visited the city in 1974.

The Fleet Street press dubbed Andrew "Randy Andy" after he began dating Koo Stark, an American actress who appeared nude in a movie.

Andrew is third in line to the British throne, behind Charles and Charles' son, Prince William.